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Welcome
Thank you for 

choosing 
the Eventide Campus 

to be your home!

Gracewell: 
Loretta Anderson

Sue Barnes
Chrissy Christensen

Earl Dozler
Mary Hugg

Wilma McClellan
Arlene Nemitz
Marta Perez
Les Rauch

Terry Schneider
Diana Weber

Silveridge Assisted 
Living:

Mike Gross
John Jessen

Heritage Heights:
Beverly Kracht
David Mohler

Realife Cooperative:
Pat Jaycox 

Ken & Shary  
Livingston

Published for the residents, families, friends and employees of the Eventide Community.

Graduates
Our graduates were on 
the Eventide campus 
for a short stay and 

have returned home. It 
was a pleasure to serve 

you!

Gracewell:
Jean Christiansen
Janice Gierstorf 

Mike Gross
Sharlene Hansen

David Mohler
Andrea Nelson

Marilyn Neddermeyer

Silveridge Assisted 
Living:
Sam Lee

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and 

prayers remain with the 
families and friends of 
those who have made 

their final journey.

Gracewell: 
Elmer Denker 
Marlin Hansen
Darline Henkel
Don Hoemann 

Lucille Hull
Norman Johnston

Ina Knop
Mary Kenkel

Donald Raisch
Gene Schneider

Genevieve Schurke
Elaine Staley
Evelyn Staller
Wesley Stoelk

Glen Wellendorf

From the Desk of the CEO Submitted by Mindi Baker

The senior living industry has certainly been a familiar 
headliner in the media and topic of conversations with many 
government officials throughout our country over the last 
few years. And apparently it is not about to stop. Prior to 
the pandemic, funding for our sector was already at levels 
well below costs, more so than any other healthcare pro-
vider type. Frankly, we are an industry too many want to 
forget about when it comes to funding or providing posi-
tive oversight. Going back to early 2020, the media was all 
about the pandemic with a vast number of changes hitting 
our industry. During this time, there was a lot of blame 
and frustration within our industry. This industry became 
a focus but for mainly for the wrong reasons. Two years 
later, most of the pandemic operational changes still exist 
and continue to add to the workload of team members in 
long term care. Any extra funding has been halted as the 
eyes of many feel and act as the pandemic is over. The Biden 
Administration’s Nursing Home Reform Plan is slated to 
look at additional regulatory measures while CMS is looking 
to reduce reimbursement; these two things measure up to 
improving quality of services. We are eyeing a $320 million 
proposed decrease in Medicare funding at a time when his-
toric labor crisis and federal policies and will likely make a 
mark on this industry for years to come. We will continue 
to witness nursing facilities close across our nation. I men-
tion this only has a reality check on how this will affect 
our communities at a local and national level. In addition, 
our industry needs voices of positive support. I was able 
to make a trip to Washington DC in March to speak with 

Federal leaders about some of the biggest issues we must 
come overcome together. Together is key in offering work-
able solutions to improve quality of care and services in our 
industry. If anything, it was one more voice pleading the 
needs of our industry. 

As the Eventide Leadership embarked on one of our most 
challenging endeavors with the opening of Gracewell during 
the pandemic, our strategic plan is to be in a position to serve 
this community for generations to come. However, this will 
not come without major challenges especially if CMS and gov-
ernment officials decide to not fund or support this industry 
the way it truly needs to be. With all the challenges we face, 
we continue to try and focus on the positives we have on the 
Eventide Campus. We have a beautiful new nursing facility 
and have already seen improvement with residents’ activities 
of daily living. Many residents are eating more, exercising 
more, and socializing more. Our facility is one of the few 5 
STAR ratings as set by CMS. Silveridge Assisted Living con-
tinues to have over a decade of perfect state surveys, high 
tenant satisfaction ratings, and outstanding support staff. 
Heritage Heights and Realife have seen success with steady 
occupancy levels and high tenant satisfaction surveys. The 
Eventide Foundation has seen an increase in the number of 
donors as awareness about this purpose continues to grow. 
We have longevity among our team who continue to show 
dedication toward our mission of serving those of age. The 
number of amazing volunteers on our campus continues to 
grow which leaves a much-needed positive impact. For all 
this and the challenges that lay ahead, we truly are blessed. 

The Gracewell Grand Opening was grand indeed! Donors, employees, families and 
community members poured in to celebrate this monumental achievement. All were able to 
enjoy tours of the state of the art facility, as well participate in the ribbon cutting, dedication 
ceremony and toast!

It is unsure if there were more eggs or more smiles 
during the Silveridge Assisted Living Easter Egg Hunt 
for tenants, employees and their families. A surprise 
visit from the Easter Bunny was the cherry on top for 
the families that joined in on the fun!
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Eventide Campus Staff News

April:
Kara Webb, RN, Director of Assisted Living, 

	 12 years
Mike Johnson, Dietary Assistant, 16 years

Dustyn Bengford, Head Custodian Heritage Heights 
& Realife Cooperative, 12 years

Deb Steinkuehler, Dietary Supervisor, 28 years
Pat Clarey, Certified Medication Aide, 32 years

Christine Ernsperger, Certified Nursing Assistant, 
10 years

Jasmin Casillas, Certified Nursing Assistant, 2 years
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director, 8 years
Carol Lamaak, Domestic Aide, 3 years

May:
Chelsey Gonzales, Dietary Assistant, 1 year

Bob Adams, Maintenance Supervisor, 18 years
Penni Hansen, Medication Manager, 1 year

Krystal Terwilleger, Cook, 5 years
Billie Mead, Environmental Aide, 6 years
Sofia Guzman, Dietary Assistant, 1 year
Susana Nieto, Registered Nurse, 8 years

June: 
Kathy Tech, Certified Medication Aide, 36 years

Erin Staley, Registered Nurse, 5 years
Daniela Oropeza, Tenant Companion, 1 year

Jessica Pauley, Licensed Practical Nurse, 3 years
Carol Quail, Tenant Companion, 9 years

We welcome the following new staff 
members to the Gracewell Nursing Home:

Dietary Department:
Alicia Lopez, Dietary Assistant

Martha Ulrich, Dietary Assistant

Environmental Department: 
Jennifer Cisneros, Housekeeper

Nursing Department:
Jackie Acosta, Licensed Practical Nurse

Rocio Heiman, Certified Nursing Assistant
Kim Salgado, Certified Nursing Assistant

Jasmine Salgado, Certified Nursing Assistant
Sophie Sonnichsen, Certified Nursing Assistant

Anniversaries 
“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Campus Staff for working one year or more:

New Staff

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Pat Schechinger  

Submitted by Kara Webb, RN, Director of 
Assisted Living

Recently I was visiting with an individual in 
the community and we were discussing assist-
ed living. This individual mentioned, “I don’t 
think Mom would want to live in assisted liv-
ing because she does not like people telling her 
what to do.” I could not help but giggle to my-
self, simply because I often hear these kinds of 
misconceptions. So, I decided to choose a few 
of the most common pieces of misinformation 
out there and take this opportunity to ‘clear the 
air’ on assisted living.

“They tell tenants what to do.”
In the 11 years I have been at Silveridge, the 

one thing I am most passionate about is advo-
cating for tenant rights. Chapter 67 in the Iowa 
Administrative Code describes some of the key 
rights tenants have in assisted living:

1. To be treated with consideration, respect, 
and full recognition of personal dignity and au-
tonomy

2. To receive care, treatment and services 
which are adequate and appropriate

3. To receive respect and privacy in the ten-
ant’s medical care program. Personal and medi-
cal records shall be confidential, and the writ-
ten consent of the tenant shall be obtained for 
the records release to any individual, including 
family members, except as needed in case of the 
tenant’s transfer to a health care facility or as 
required by law or third-part payment contract

4. To be free from mental and physical abuse
5. To receive from the manager and staff of 

the program a reasonable response to all re-
quests.

6. To associate and communicate privately and 
without restriction with persons and groups of 
tenant’s choice, including the tenant advocate, 
on the tenant’s initiative or on the initiative of 
the person or groups at any reasonable hour.

7. To manage the tenant’s own financial af-
fairs unless a tenant’s legal representative has 
been appointed for the purpose of managing the 
tenant’s financial affairs.

8. To present grievances and recommended 
changes in the program policies and services, 
personally or through other persons or in com-
bination with others, to the program’s staff or 

person in charge without fear of reprisal, re-
straint, interference, coercion, or discrimina-
tion.

9. To be free from restraints
It is not always easy to interpret formal regu-

lations or verbiage, so let me summarize: You 
have the right to govern your day, your choices, 
your services, your life just as you did before 
assisted living. If you want to sleep in until 
10:00am, you can. If you want to maintain your 
independence with all of the tasks in your day, 
you can. If you want to meet your friends for 
Friday morning coffee, you can. If you want to 
go the Bahamas on a winter cruise, you can (as 
long you bring me too). Choosing to move to 
assisted living may sound like you would be 
giving up your independence or freedoms, but 
it is actually designed to enhance and support 
that very thing.

“I won’t have any privacy.”
With two different spacious apartment floor-

plans to choose from, tenants are able to trans-
form their new home into the perfect space. This 
space is their own private haven, a place for 
them to continue to do things they enjoy such 
as making their morning pot of coffee, sewing, 
visiting with family and friends, watching the 
daily dose of The Price is Right, or whatever 
you used to do in your house. The only differ-
ence is, should the tenant get lonely or need 
assistance there is someone in the building 24 
hours a day that is just a pendant push away.

“Assisted living doesn’t really have many 
staff.”

While assisted living is not staffed like a 
skilled nursing facility such as Gracewell (we 
are not intended to be) we always maintain ad-
equate staff to ensure we meet tenant needs. 
One thing I found interesting in assisted liv-
ing is there really only has to be one registered 
nurse in the program by regulation. ONE… in 
the entire program! The remaining staff can be 
medication managers or uncertified/unlicensed 
universal workers. 

Silveridge proudly holds a higher standard to 
this rule. We currently have 4 registered nurses 
and 3 licensed practical nurses on our team, in 
addition to our medication managers and ten-
ant companions. We strive to have a nurse pro-

viding care on the floor for the 6:00am-2:00pm 
and the 2:00pm-10:00pm shifts and utilize a 
medication manager for the overnight shift (in 
addition to an RN who is on call 24/7). So, in 
short, Silveridge is ‘nurse heavy’. This is cer-
tainly something we take pride in and feel is 
something that gives tenants and families peace 
of mind.

“I don’t think Mom or Dad NEED assisted 
living yet.”

If I have learned anything in my years in as-
sisted living, it is that tenants more often than 
not wait too long to come. Assisted living is 
designed to support independence while pro-
viding amenities that enhance quality of life. 
ANYONE can benefit from that. We have ten-
ants who move to Silveridge simply because 
they do not want to have to cook, buy groceries 
or do dishes anymore. Some move in just so 
they do not have to be alone. They virtually re-
ceive no health care services and simply enjoy 
the activities, meals, weekly housekeeping and 
seeing friends. It is never too soon to enjoy the 
amenities and benefits assisted living offers.

On the other hand, because assisted living 
regulations set certain criteria for admission 
and retention, some who want to come to us 
‘when they are ready’ are already close to or 
are exceeding level of care and no longer a can-
didate. This is a heartbreaking situation for me 
and for the tenant and their family who hoped 
to enjoy assisted living, and unfortunately, I see 
it often. My only advice to you on this would 
be: if you have any interest in assisted living 
whatsoever; make the call, take the tour, ask 
the questions, talk to other established tenants, 
try a meal in our dining room, and get a feel 
for the atmosphere. Try it out. I promise (and 
our current tenants would agree) you will not 
regret it!  

Although there are other misconceptions as-
sociated with assisted living, I am likely taking 
up enough space in the Events for now, so I 
encourage you to reach out to me and ask any-
time you may have a question. I do hope I have 
‘cleared the air’ on some common assisted liv-
ing misconceptions! After my 11 years here, I 
can wholeheartedly say I LOVE assisted living 
and what it offers for seniors.

Clearing the Assisted Living Air

$3,900 
Raised 
for the 
Gracewell 
Nursing 
Facility 

The employees of 
the Eventide campus 
recently wrapped 
up a successful fund-
raiser for the Grace-
well Nursing Facility. 
With the support of the community, over $3,900 was raised at the Staley’s Chicken Dinner. The com-
munity came out in droves, and the Eventide team ended up serving approximately 700 people! We are 
grateful for the continued goal of creating a home-like environment for our nursing home residents. Thank 
you to all the volunteers, and community who supported this fundraiser! 

USDA Rural Development leaders, Theresa 
Greenfield, Chris Mercer, Tyler Koopman and 
Cecilia Lynch toured the Gracewell Nursing 
Facility shortly after opening. With financing 
through the USDA Community Facilities Direct 
Loan, affordable funding to develop essential 
community facilities in rural areas is provided. 
With favorable interest rates and the 40 year 
repayment structure, these terms made building 
the replacement facility possible.
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Submitted by Robin Schiltz, 
Eventide Activity Director

Well, we all survived the move to Gracewell, and the Activ-
ity Team is up and running! We spent the first week assist-
ing the residents in situating their rooms, and getting them 
acquainted to Main Street and other the households. We are 
becoming well-adjusted to ways of setting up groups, both 
in our large Activity Center, and also smaller groups in the 
households.

You will soon see our residents out cruising the town on 
bus rides. When and if the weather ever cooperates, we are 
all ready to get outdoors and enjoy the fresh air! We have 
had entertainment and religious services in our new Activity 
Center, along with bingo, bowling, and exercises!

Planting flowers, baking, and community involvement are 
just a few of the things we have planned for the summer 
months!  Men’s group and Happy Hour have also been a big 
hit. We adore our residents, and we strive to engage them 
in person-centered care.

April was National Volunteer Month, and although we 
were unable to celebrate them with our annual (pre-Covid) 
Volunteer Tea Party, we want them all to know just how 
much they are appreciated! We have been so blessed with 
the commitment, willingness, dedication, and loyalty of our 
volunteers! Thank you all from the bottom of our hearts!

A special shoutout for donations to the Activity Depart-
ment. Thank you to the family of Ray Williams for the do-
nation to our sound system, and also, thank you to Simone 
Dubois, for the donation of two digital pianos, in honor of 
Rose and Roger Broderson!

Do not forget to tune in to our Eventide website, eventi-
dehome.com, to view our monthly activity calendars, and 
check out our Facebook page, Eventide A Senior Living 
Community, for fun photos from the Eventide Campus!

Always remember… Don’t worry, be happy! 

Submitted by Amy Schultz, Gracewell Administrator
Visitors are welcomed! Here are a few things to keep in mind as you visit residents 

or employees at Gracewell. 
The nursing facility address will remain the same as prior, 114 South 20th Street in 

Denison. The Business Offices, formerly located at the Heritage Heights apartments, 
have moved and can now be found within Gracewell. Our Main Entrance is now facing 
East and you can find the visitor parking from 20th Street. When you enter the ves-
tibule, you will now see a tablet that will complete the COVID-19 health screen before 
you visit. This screening machine is called an Accu-Shield. Several nursing facilities 
have changed from paper screens to the machine as it is quicker and more accurate for 
health screens. Here are some quick directions for using the Accu-Shield.

To start, tap the screen
Select Sign In
Select Family or Guest
Enter your cell phone number. Enter your first and last name. 
You will be shown a facility policy for visiting residents, select ‘I Accept’ after reading 

if you are in agreement. 
Answer the health screening questions. Confirm your answers are correct. 
To take your temperature, line your eyes up on the screen in the two circles and hold 

your head still.  Your temperature will automatically be taken. It is best to not wear 
both glasses and face mask during the temperature reading. 

The machine will ask if you are vaccinated the first time and then not again when 
you enter your phone number.

The machine will ask which resident at Gracewell you will be visiting; you will enter 
their last name, and their name will pull up from drop down box. You can then select 
the resident from a drop-down box. The Accu-Shield will remember who you are se-
lecting a visit with, and will select this name for you next time. 

The machine will print you a badge to prove you passed the health screening. Please 
wear this badge when in the facility.

After you have completed your screening, you will need to ring the doorbell. This is 
the silver button on the wall with an intercom. Our staff will be able to communicate 
with you, and will have to buzz you into the building if you have passed your screen-
ing.

When exiting, you do not have to “Sign Out” at this time. 
If at any point you are struggling with the screen in process, please push the doorbell 

to talk to staff or call Gracewell at 263-3114.

Happy Spring!

Welcome To Gracewell 
Family & Friends! 

If you have called us recently, you are already aware that 
we have a new phone system! We continue to adjust the 
system to best meet the needs for our callers. Our phone 
numbers have not changed, but we no longer have rollover 
numbers you may have seen in the past. To avoid any con-
fusion, please add us to your contact list as needed.

Gracewell Nursing Facility: (712) 263-3114
Silveridge Assisted Living: (712) 263-2639
Heritage Heights Apartments: (712) 263-6631
Realife Cooperative: (712) 263-8169

The most effective way to reach the person you need is 
to dial their extension number once you hear the greeting. 
Save the below list for your reference. Thank you for your 
patience as we make adjustments. 
Gracewell Nursing Facility	 #
	 Legacy Center Resident Phone............................. 100
	 Legacy Center Nurse............................................ 232	
	 Memory Lane Resident Phone.............................. 200
	 Memory Lane Nurse............................................. 237
	 Traditional Ridge Resident Phone........................ 300
	 Traditional Ridge................................................. 226
	 Hearthside Corner Resident Phone....................... 400
	 Hearthside Corner................................................ 227
	 Hair Salon............................................................ 236
	 Wellness Center................................................... 243
	 Mindi Baker......................................................... 222	
	 Kris Schultz......................................................... 223
	 Tina Thompson.................................................... 224
	 Pat Schechinger................................................... 225
	 Lynette Croghan.................................................. 228
	 Deb Steinkuehler................................................. 229
	 Deb Burk............................................................. 233
	 Brooke French..................................................... 234
	 Morgan Saunders................................................. 238
	 Robin Schiltz........................................................ 239	
	 Christine Kragel................................................... 240	
	 Doreen Adams..................................................... 241	
	 Lynette Gaskill..................................................... 242	
	 Mary Burhoop...................................................... 244
	 Lori Magnuson.................................................... 245	
	 Amy Schultz	 246		
Silveridge Assisted Living	 #
	 Silveridge Nurse................................................... 218
	 Kim Korwes......................................................... 219
	 Kara Webb........................................................... 220
Heritage Heights 	 #
	 Shannon Cose...................................................... 221

Phone System 
Update

Grace Well 
With Us

If you haven’t heard the news 
yet - the move to Gracewell is com-
plete! Residents made the move on 
April 5th and 6th and were happy 
to get settled in! Thank you to the 
many volunteers we had on hand 
to make those few days as smooth 
as possible. We couldn’t have done it without the Crawford County Memorial Hospital 
volunteers and vehicles, as well as the many family members and their fleet of trucks and 
trailers. We certainly all appreciated the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League for the 
homemade treats for staff and residents. Life at Gracewell is off to a great start! 



From the Staff...
The employees on the Eventide Campus are here to assist 

our residents, tenants and their families in any way possible. 
If you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
reach out. We are always looking for ways to improve the 
delivery of our services and programs Your input will only 
help us succeed in delivering quality care. Thank you for your 
continued support!    

Eventide A Senior 
Living Community

Keep updated on Campus activities 

and events by visiting our webpage, 

www.eventidehome.com.  

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax-exempt charitable corporation formed to collect gifts of 
money and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the elderly. Funds collected by the Founda-
tion are used to supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to provide amenities to residents 
that would not otherwise be available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you 
consider a gift to the Eventide Foundation. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide a 
fuller quality of life to our residents. The Foundation needs your help to continue the work of the Even-
tide Campus and to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life without loss of dignity or 
respect. We sincerely appreciated all the gifts that have been designated to the Eventide Foundation! 
The following list reflects gifts received during the period of January 1, 2022 through April 30, 2022. 
In publishing a list of so many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or otherwise 
listed your name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Foundation office at (712) 263-3114, ext. 240 so 
that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you. 
Endowment
Don Hoemann
Applied Materials Foundation & Employees
In memory of Orville Lamaak by Carol Lamaak 

Memorials
In memory of Glen Elmer Wellendorf by Timothy & Susan Slechta | In memory of Glen Wellendorf by 
Wellendorf Family | In memory of Glen Wellendorf by Tina Thompson | In memory of Glen Wellen-
dorf by Rhonda Wessel Goslar | In memory of Ina Knop by Ina Knop Family | In memory of Norman 
Johnston by Geraldine Goslar | In memory of Norman Johnston by Steve Beymer | In memory of Nor-
man Johnston by Rod & Becky Kunze | In memory of Norman Johnston by Kim King & Doug Nepper
In memory of Norman Johnston by Shirley Gosch | In memory of Norman Johnston by Bernard & 
Renee Miller | In memory of Norman Johnston by Cindy Nepper | In memory of Norman Johnston 
by Family & Friends | In memory of Elmer & Joyce Denker by Betty Bilsten | In memory of Elaine 
Staley by Steve & Kathy Brownmiller | In memory of Elaine Staley by Nancy Jenson | In memory of 
Elaine Staley by Donald & Judith Groth | In memory of Evelyn Staller by Curtis & Sandra Stender |  In 
memory of Evelyn Staller by Cynthia Kruthoff | In memory of Evelyn Staller by Herbert & Sally Quandt
In memory of Evelyn Staller by Evelyn Staller Family

Christmas Appeal  *Corrected donor acknowledgement from the previous Eventide Events
In memory of Ray & Milrae Franck by Rick & Marla Franck | In memory of Loys & Marjorie Rowen 
by Rick & Marla Franck | Ryan & Kari Segebart | Robert & Delores Meyer | In honor of Family by 
Dale & Sandy Gronau | In honor of Martin & Lois Spiegel by Mark & Linda Spiegel | In honor of Art 
Bailey by Jody & Paul Assman | In honor of Family by Doris Kahl | In honor of Clifford H. Reimers 
by Loretta Reimers

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION: 
	 Jackie Acosta | Bob Adams | Doreen Adams | Paige Andersen | Rebecca Angulo | Mindi Baker 

| Tamara Baker | Karen Beam | Mary Burhoop | Deb Burk | Mona Chajon | Jennifer Cisneros |  
Lynette Croghan | Connie Ellis | Antonia Flores | Maria Flores | Brooke French | Abigail Friedrich-
sen | Geysi Garcia | Lynette Gaskill | Chelsey Gonzales | Blenda Gossage | Seth Guzman | Penni 
Hansen | Sara Hansen | Rocio Heiman | Jenelle Higginbottom | Deborah Huisinga | David Hulsebus 
| Michael Johnson | Steve Jorgensen | Jaci Kluender | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel | Deanna 
Laubscher | Lori Magnuson | Amy McManigal | Billie Mead | Maddy Nagle | Roxie Neumann | 
Susana Nieto | Yuriana Nieto | Daniela Oropeza | Brittney Page | Carol Quail | Amy Rasmussen 
| Shay Reetz | Emily Reiser | Keli Remmick | Carlos Salazar | Annette Sands | Pat Schechinger | 
Robin Schiltz | Amy Schultz | Kris Schultz | Erin Staley | Deb Steinkuehler | Kathy Tech | Krystal 
Terwilleger | Kelsey Tippery | Tina Thompson | Melody Vazquez | Adrian Velasquez | Ana Velas-
quez | Angeles Villegas | Kara Webb | Tonya Zimmerman

GRACEWELL NURSING 
	FACILITY
The following list reflects gifts received during the period of January 1, 2022 through April 30, 2022. If 

we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name incorrectly, please notify the Business Office 
at (712) 263-3114, ext. 224 to that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you.

In honor of Ray Williams by Family 
In memory Marlin Hansen by Glenda & Scot Bielenberg 
Grow Bold With Us Campaign 
	 Ron & Janice Regn | D. Schmidt D.V.M. | Jason & Amy Schultz | West Central Chapter of the Izaak 

Walton League of America | In memory of Carl & Anna Neddermeyer by Keith Stoltze | In memory 
of Robert & Elaine Stoltze by Keith Stoltze | In memory of Joyce Denker by Joyce Denker Family | In 
memory of Donald Raisch by Greg & Robin Devries

THRIVENT CHOICE
By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend where Thrivent Financial 

distributes some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among participating non-profit organizations 
such as Eventide Senior Living Community. The following list reflects gifts received during the period of 
January 1, 2022 through April 30, 2022. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name 
incorrectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 263-3114, ext. 244 so that we can make the neces-
sary corrections.  

Lanah Boeck | Coleen Bruhn | Jodi Bruhn | Cindy Dozark | Lois Ernst | Barbara Ernst | Jerry Ernst | 
Brian Ettleman | Diane Ettleman | Richard Hull | Neil Kragel | Connie Lee | Bruce Namanny | Dale 
Petersen | Jacalyn Petersen | Diane Schiltz | Delmar Warren | Jean Warren

 EVENTIDE FOUNDATION 
	ENDOWMENT FUND
When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foundation, you are not only 

helping your neighbors today — you are building a stronger community tomorrow. And while that in 
itself is rewarding, with Endow Iowa, you will also get back for giving. You will be eligible to receive a 
25% tax credit for each donation, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify for. Contact 
the Omaha Community Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how Endow Iowa is 
helping donors do good works within the community, forever. If you are interested in donating, please 
make checks payable to the Eventide Foundation Endowment Fund and send them to The Omaha Com-

DONATIONS
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Community Contacts
Mindi Baker, CEO 
Amy Schultz, Gracewell Administrator 
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director 
Kara Webb, RN, Silveridge Director of As-

sisted Living 
Shannon Cose, Heritage Heights and Real-

ife Resident Services Manager

Facilities
Gracewell: 712-263-3114               Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169               Silveridge Assited Living: 712-263-2639

Eventide Board of 
Directors

Mark Gray, President
Danyel Jepsen, Vice President

Tonya Eller, Secretary/Treasurer
Coleen Bruhn         Mark Spiegel
Deryl Hennings        Rachel Desy

Self-Determination: The resident has the right to and the facility must pro-
mote and facilitate resident self-determination through support of resident 
choice, including but not limited to: 

a. The resident has a right to choose activities, schedules (including sleep-
ing and waking times), health care and providers of health care services 
consistent with his or her interests, assessments, and plan of care and other 
applicable provisions of this part. 

b. The resident has the right to make choices about aspects of his or her 
life in the facility that are significant to the resident. 

c. The resident has the right to interact with members of the community 
and participate in community activities both inside and outside the facility. 

Resident Rights

A Lasting Tribute
Submitted by Christine Kragel, Community Relations 

and Foundation Director
Memorial gifts are a meaningful way to remember a loved one’s legacy 

or express your appreciation for someone special. Your gift will make a 
difference in the lives of others on behalf of a loved one today, tomorrow 
and far into the future all while supporting the mission of the Eventide 
Senior Living Community. Losing a loved one is difficult, but many fami-
lies find comfort in honoring those they have lost by requesting memo-
rial contributions be made to the Eventide Foundation. You can invite 
others to give by asking the person arranging the funeral or memorial 
service to insert the following phrase in the obituary notice: In lieu of 
flowers, the family requests that memorial gifts be made to the Even-
tide Foundation at 114 South 20th Street, Denison, IA 51442. Donation 
envelopes are also available upon request at Gracewell and at our local 
funeral homes. Thank you for considering the Eventide Foundation in 
your memorial giving. Baker Awarded Businesswoman of 

the Year
Eventide Campus CEO, Mindi Baker, was awarded Business Woman of 

the Year by the Chamber and Development Council of Crawford County 
and the Women in Business Impact Organization. The award celebrates the 
achievements of an exceptional woman in Crawford County who has had 
a significant impact in business and in the community over the past several 
years, who also participates in volunteer activities and has unselfishly con-
tributes her time to a cause larger than herself.

Baker was nominated by Tonya Eller, member of the Eventide Board of 
Directors, and was acknowledged for her determination and leadership 
throughout the entire nursing facility transformation. “She worked extremely 
hard to facilitate growth in her organization by leading a cutting-edge de-
velopment in the industry and hiring valuable team members to make the 
process flow successfully,” said Eller. She added, “Not only did she success-
fully lead a team through an extensive transition but she did so during one of 
the most difficult times we have experienced in our lives.”  Also pictured are, 
Rachel Desy, Chamber Office Manager, and Dr. Jessica Martens, Partner 
at Broadway Dental and Emerging Women in Business Award Recipient. 
Congratulations ladies!


